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PARISH OFFICE 
OPENING HOURS 

Shrule - Parochial House, Tuesdays 10.30am to 12-noon 
Glencorrib - Curates House (Sunny Days), Wednesdays 10.30am to 12-noon 

 

26th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - (YEAR A) MASS DATES, TIMES & INTENTIONS 
 

ST. JOSEPH’S CHURCH, SHRULE - Dedicated 1832 
 
 

Sat 30th Sep 8.00 pm Bill & Briget Joyce,  
Pauline & parents, Pat & Mary Kate O’Dea 

Sun 1st Oct 11.00 am Mary Holloran 
Tomas & Kate Holloran 

Tue 3rd Oct 9.30 am Evelyn Payne 

Wed 4th Oct 9.30 am No Mass 

Thu 5th Oct 9.30 am Peter O’Malley 

Fri 6th Oct 7.00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – 7pm to 7.55pm 

    8:00 pm Jackey Reilly & DM Reilly Family, Gurteen 

Sat 7th Oct 8.00 pm Michael & Patrick Walsh, Ballybockagh 

Sun 8th Oct 11.00 am Dick Cahill, Patsy & parents Sadie & Paddy Cahill 
 
 

CHURCH OF THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION, GLENCORRIB - Dedicated 1876 
 
 

Sat 30th Sep  6:30 pm John Moran, Glencorrib 
Noel Myler 
Katherine Stillwaggon (née Flood) aged 102. Hamilton NY. (MM) 

Sun 1st Oct 9.30 am Mary Ryan, Gortbrack 

3.00 pm  Sunday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament - 3pm to 4pm 

Wed 4th Oct 10:10 am Teresa O’Conor 

Fri 6th Oct 6:30 pm Rosary 

    7:00 pm Patsy Murphy  

Sat 7th Oct 6:30 pm Tom Biggins & DM Biggins Family 
Sr. Teresa Biggins, Perth 

Sun 8th Oct 2:00 pm Harte Family, Kilroe 
(Commemorative Mass)   PLEASE NOTE TIME CHANGE 

    3.00 pm  Sunday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament - 3pm to 4pm 
 
 
 

CHURCH ROTAS FOR OCTOBER  SHRULE GLENCORRIB 
LAY READERS – Vigil Mass Martine Hyland TBC 
LAY READERS – Morning Mass John Heneghan Helena O'Connor 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS - Vigil Mass Bernie Lydon Kathleen Shaughnessy 
EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS - Morning Phil Duddy Siobhan Cottingham 
ALTAR SOCIETY Mocollogoan & Cahernabruck New and Old Ballynalty 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please take home your mass leaflet to reflect on the  
readings and prayers from today's service. 

Remember your mercies, O Lord 



 
 

Autumn Dues – Thank You for Your Continuing Support 
Autumn Dues envelopes are now available at the back of the church for those who do not use the 
envelope system.  If you are using the envelopes available at church, and are planning to apply for 
charity tax rebate, please write your name and envelope number on envelope. 

 

What are Dues Envelopes? 
The Autumn Dues envelopes along with Christmas and Autumn Dues pay the salary of the priest 
of the parish, diocesan levy (calculated by curates’ salary) and contribute to the support of 
retired clergy, clergy working in offices and clergy in underprivileged areas of the 
diocese. The current salary for the priest of the diocese is €1450 per calendar month.  

 

What is the Weekly Offertory Collection for then? 
It is a common misunderstanding that the weekly offertory collection is for the priest. In actually 
fact, the weekly offertory collections is for the upkeep and running of the parish. It does not form 
any part of the priest’s income or salary. 
  

Thank You in advance for your continued support and generosity in these difficult and challenging 
times.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

SYNOD ASSEMBLY OCTOBER 2023  
Please remember in your prayers Pope 
Francis and those who are gathering in 
Rome during the month of October for the 
Universal Synod. Pray that the Holy Spirit 
will guide them in their deliberations as 
they try to listen to discern what God is 
asking of his People – the Church today.  
 

Prayer for the Synod During the Month 
of October  
Loving Father,  
Lord of all ages. God of all peoples.  
Through your Son, Jesus Christ,  
you have called us by name.  
You have gathered us into the family of the 
Church.  
Send forth your Holy Spirit upon us.  
Inspire Pope Francis and all those who are 
assembled in Rome at this time.  
Open their hearts to your voice.  
Help them to recognise  
how best to respond to your call.  
Give us a new heart and a new spirit.  
Strengthen our faith.  
Renew your Church.  
Inspire us to work for a world  
where love abounds,  
justice reigns, and peace prevails.  
With Mother Mary by our side.  
All this we ask of you. Amen. 

GLENCORRIB KILROE COMMUNITY CENTRE will be 
undergoing an extensive heating and insulation refit 
starting in October 2023.  If you need to use one of the 
rooms, please contact Dell Maye on 087-8542740 to 
check if it's available.  We hope to have the work 
completed as soon as possible. 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT MEETINGS: 
Life after a bereavement can feel very lonely. Trained 
facilitators conduct a weekly Bereavement Support 
Meeting at the Family Centre, Knock Shrine, each 
Wednesday at 11am. There is also a special meeting for 
bereaved partners / spouses on the First Thursday of 
each month at 11am.  No appointment needed. Further 
information from Monica Morley on 094-9375320. 
 

HAIL HOLY QUEEN CONFERENCE 2023 is live on 
Radio Maria Ireland from 2pm on Saturday 7th October. 
Speakers include Fr. Seán Maguire, Fr. Colum Power, 
Catherine McGowan, Fr. Freddy Warner. Radio Maria 
Ireland can be listened to by downloading the Radio 
Maria Ireland APP, on Saorview Channel 210 or listen 
live at (01) 437 3277. 
 

CARDIAC REHABILITATION 
PROGRAMMES 
Have you experienced a cardiac event? 

‘It’s Cardiac Rehab!’ is a podcast series for you 
developed by the Irish Association of Cardiac 
Rehabilitation and the Irish Heart Foundation to support 
your recovery. It’s all about getting you better than 
before. See https://irishheart.ie/services-for-you/its-
cardiac-rehab-podcast/  
 

 
 

 
 

Mayo PPN currently have vacancies within the PPN committee. Maybe you or 
someone from your organisation would be interested! 

The committee meet 4-6 times per year with a mix of in-person and online meetings. 
The PPN committee monitors the activities of the PPN and approves the PPN budget 
and workplan for the year ahead. Mayo PPN work in collaboration with Mayo Co 
Council and the Department of Rural and Community Development. Travel and 

subsistence will be met by the PPN. For further information and nomination forms please visit: 

https://mayoppn.ie/vacancies-on-mayo-ppn-secretariat-committee 
 



 

SHRULE GLENCORRIB GAA & LGFA FUNDRAISERS: 
 

Please Join us for a Cake Sale followed by a Night of Music, Dance & Craic! 
In Conjunction with The Field, Oskarz Fundraising Group.  
 

The fundraiser will take place on Saturday October 7th in 
Glencorrib/Kilroe Community Centre from 7:00pm to 10:00pm.  
 

FREE ADMISSION, with Raffle on the Night. **All Donations Are Greatly 
Appreciated** 
 
(Funds raised will go a long way in helping Shrule/Glencorrib GAA & LGFA Club reach its targets to 
fund further developments and enhancements of facilities.) 
 
Clothes4Cash Drive – Donate clothes at one of our collection points. 
Drop off location: Mullins Londis in Shrule Village any day during opening hours any time between 
now and Monday October 23rd and Glencorrib Community Centre on 12th and 19th October 
between 7.30-8.30pm 
 

We Accept: 
 Clothes that are clean, dry and reusable 
 Paired Shoes 
 Tied Trainers 
 Handbags 
 Belts 

We do not accept: 
 Duvets 
 Pillows 
 Soft Toys 
 Soiled Clothes 

 
 

SCRAP METAL COLLECTION:  
7th of October between 12 and 4 in Glencorrib pitch. Fundraising in aid of 
Shrule Glencorrib GAA and LGFA club development fund. All scrap metal 
welcome. Strictly no electrical goods or paint cans. If anyone has an old car for 
disposing of call 0877741020 

 
5K Run/Walk on Saturday October 14th 2023  
Registration at 9.30am – Race at 10.30am 
Starting Point: Shrule Community Sports field (Shorter Route available)  
€15 Entry – Cash only (Kids Entry taken as donation)  
Spot Prizes to be won and refreshments provided. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Would your child(ren) be interested in becoming an altar server? 
Pupils from third class upward are welcome to become altar servers – no experience necessary! 

It is a long tradition in families that children become altar servers, just as their mom and dad 
before them. Altar servers have a long history in the church and in celebration of various liturgies, 
especially on weekends. Apart from enhancing the way liturgy is celebrated, becoming an altar 
server allows a child to grow in confidence and self-esteem by working and carrying out various 
activities in public, along with learning collaboration, teamwork, cooperation, and communication 
skills that are the basic blocks of society and the social framework.  

The aim, depending on numbers, will be to form teams that will be put into a Rota. It would be 
hoped that each team would have pupils from various classes allowing the students to learn from 
each other. While this will be the guide in forming teams, every effort will be made to 
accommodate pupils and parents/guardians. 

Finally, in line with child safety policy, each team is required to have TWO adult supervisors. Clergy 
count as 1, so another adult is required. The previous policy whereby parents/guardians of a team 
would take it in turns to be supervisor will NO LONGER be necessary. This 
is due to several parents volunteering to take this role. This means that if 
your child wishes to become an altar server, it will not necessitate you 
being Garda Vetted.  

If your child is interested, or you have further questions feel free to contact 
the parish at parishofshurle3@gmail.com. 

  



PLEASE REMEMBER WITH A PRAYER THOSE WHO DIED ON THIS WEEK IN FORMER YEARS 
Surname Christian  Village Date Died Age Cemetery 
Canavan Catherine Glassvalley 30/09/1988 2 Killursa 
Conroy Nan Cahernabruck 30/09/1989 66 Shrule 
Joyce Bill Cahernabruck 30/09/2011 93 Shrule 
Davin Mary Brackloon 01/10/1920 82 Shrule 
Hughes Michael Brackloon 01/10/1927 65 Shrule 
Moughan Margaret Cahernabruck 01/10/1965 78 Shrule 
Mohan Michael Luke Ballynalty 01/10/2003 87 Moyne 
Dooley Kevin P. Brodella 01/10/2006 86 Shrule 
Murphy Vincent Wakefield / Woodquay 01/10/2022 74   
Burke Ellen Cloonbanane 02/10/1946 28 Shrule 
Holleran Mary Cahermaculick 02/10/1988   Kilmaine 
O'Connor Michael Rostaff 02/10/2006 53 Moyne 
Reilly Jack Gurteen 02/10/2016   Shrule 
Hennelly Catherine Toorard 03/10/1918 38 Moyne 
Mangan Michael Boherbee 04/10/1972 79 Shrule 
Flatley Joseph St.Mary's Road 04/10/1988 78 Shrule 
Murphy Patsy (Patricia) Woodpark 04/10/2022 71 Shrule 
Golding Catherine Shrule 05/10/1916 80 Shrule 
Biggins Michael Francis Glencorrib 05/10/1952 3days Moyne 
McGaugh Mary Glassvalley 05/10/1976 70 Killursa 
Canavan Patrick Gortbrack 05/10/2003 73 Moyne 
Hughes Mrs. Brackloon 06/10/1940 81 Shrule 
Flynn John Old Ballynalty 06/10/1946 70 Moyne 
Coyle Danny Dalgan 06/10/2010 61 Shrule 
Kenny Patrick Moyne 06/10/2015 67 Moyne 
Byrne Peter Tubbersharave 07/10/1924 8 Shrule 
Mohan Kathleen Ballynalty 08/10/2009 84 Moyne 
Biggins James Glencorrib 08/10/1921 72 Moyne 
Hart Mary Boula 08/10/1930 43 Killursa 
Burke James Cahernabruck 08/10/1975 63 Shrule 
Prendergast Norah Shrule 08/10/1988 63 Shrule 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

GLENCORRIB CHURCH BELL - 60th ANNIVERSARY COMMEMORATION  
You are invited to a special 60th anniversary commemoration of the Glencorrib Church Bell in Glencorrib 
Church next Sunday 8th October @ 2pm.  The commemorative event will bring us together to 
celebrate our faith, our Church, our Bell, our history, and the spirit of generosity within our community.  
60 years ago in 1963 John Harte of Mounthenry donated £500 towards the cost of the bell and tower in 
memory of his brother James Harte who passed away in 1960.  It was a lot of money back then when a 
3 bedroom house cost £1,000. John’s generosity was a significant event in the spreading of the faith 
through the call of the bell within our parish community. 
Order of service.  

 Special Commemorative Mass at 2pm 
 Unveiling of a special plaque to John & James Harte family follows Mass. 
 Refreshments in the community centre follows where there will be an opportunity to share stories 

about the Harte family, the bell and tower and to express our appreciation. 
A special commemorative booklet is being prepared allowing us through photographs and research to 
travel back in time to 1963 as we celebrate the 60th anniversary of our church bell.  
We wish to thank all those who helped us with the history of the Harte family and photographs of the 
bell blessing by Bishop Michael Browne in 1963. We look forward to seeing you next Sunday 8th October.    
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Evangelium Ireland will host its next Apologetics Conference for young Catholics at The 
Imperial Hotel, South Mall, Cork City next Saturday, 7 October from 11.00am until 4.30pm. The 
theme of the conference is Towards Lifelong Formation. Speakers: Bishop Alphonsus Cullinan 
Defending the Faith in the Public Square; Fr Eamon Roche ‘Until Christ be Formed in You’ – A 
Roadmap for Catechesis and Christian Formation; Fr Patrick Cahill Studying Discipleship at the 
School of Mary. Cost: €15 including refreshments. For more information about Evangelium Ireland 
and to register go to www.evangelium.ie or search ‘Evangelium Ireland’ on Eventbrite. 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 

 



 



 


